
Members’ Instruction for Use of Motor Boats 
 
 
 

1. The club has two motor boats, Sarah is principally used for training and Glasshopper is the 
preferred leisure boat. 

 
2. Only current DYC members on the Approved User list may use the motor boat. 

 

 
3. To become an approved user please phone the bar and arrange a  familiarisation/ approval 

session. 
 

3. Please note only one booking can be made at a time and each booking should not exceed 1 
day. Club use of boats has priority over members. 

 
4. At time of booking the bar staff will either swipe your membership card (or take your 

membership number if booking over the phone) and record the booking in the boat diary. 
 

5. A donation of £20 per booking is appreciated no matter the number of hours used, which 
includes fuel. Payment must be made at the time of booking or on the day of use. 

 
6. On payment, the booking in the diary should be marked “PAID” and the member be given a 

written receipt, along with the handout of the club’s requirements for borrowing and re- 
turning the boat 

 
7. If any faults or defects are discovered during use of the boat these should be reported to the 

bar staff. 
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Handout when borrowing DYC motor boats. 
 

 
To ensure the boat is safe and can be enjoyed by all, the requirements for borrowing and returning 
the  boat are : 

 
You need to know how to collect and return the key, boat box etc from the store in 
the garage. 

 

 
Wear a kill cord around the thigh at all times. Appropriate buoyancy aids or lifejack- 
ets should be worn by all on board. 

 

 
DYC boats must not be taken outside the harbour Limits i.e. out to sea. 

 
 

Refueling: Fuel from the spare can should be used to top up the main tank and you 
are expected to leave both full by re-fueling the boat at the fuel barge (using the 
DYC account). If it’s not possible for you to re-fuel the cans after using the boat, 
please tell the Bosun on Mobile: 07747 655329. 

 

 
You are responsible for correctly returning the boat to its mooring in a clean state. 

Please report any defects or breakages to the staff, who will inform the Bosun. 

The DYC committee advises that if you don’t leave the boat in a condition ready for use by the next 
member then you may be refused the opportunity to borrow club boats in the future. 
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